Lenzer, David

From:

Edward Stribula [estribula@dlzcorp.com] Wednesday, March 30, 2011 11:50 AM

Sent: To:

Toombs, Brian

Cc:

Michael Evans; Lenzer, David; Vickie Wildeman

Subject:

RE: Innerbelt Sewer Study Addendum

Attachments:

DraftMemowithDLZReviewComments(fullmemo).pdf

Brian,

The status of the addendum work is as follows:

We met with Paul Dorothy, NEORSD, and ODOT over a year ago on 2/23/10 to discuss the addendum. We agreed to examine new alternatives and perform hydraulic modeling in a phased approach. The first phase of modeling was performed by our subconsultant, AECOM. They prepared a memorandum dated March 31, 2010, which was sent to your office on April 6, 2010. The memorandum is attached for reference. We requested a review of the hydraulic modeling results and another meeting with ODOT and NEORSD to determine whether additional modeling (2nd phase) is necessary. Paul never responded to our request. We tried contacting him a few times, but he never followed-up. We have not worked on it since then.

The next step would be to meet with NEORSD, ODOT, and AECOM to review the modeling results, and then complete the second phase of modeling, if necessary. After that, we would need to prepare the addendum report.